
Licensing Sub-Committee – 8 September 2009 

Minutes of the meeting of the Licensing Sub-Committee held on 8 September 
2009 when there were present:- 

Cllr T G Cutmore Cllr R A Oatham 
Cllr M Maddocks 

OFFICERS PRESENT 

A Law - Solicitor 
P Nellies - Licensing Officer 
K Gymer - Paralegal 
S Worthington - Committee Administrator 

96 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN 

Cllr T G Cutmore was appointed Chairman of the Sub-Committee. 

97 PROCEDURE FOR LICENSING HEARING 

The Sub-Committee noted that, given that there were no interested parties or 
responsible authorities in attendance and that all parties were in agreement, 
the hearing would not take place; Members would consider all the evidence 
provided and determine the application accordingly. 

98 LICENSING APPLICATIONS – LICENSING ACT 2003 

(1) The Local, 132 London Road, Rayleigh, SS6 9BN 

The Sub-Committee considered an application for review of a premises 
licence made under section 51 of the Licensing Act 2003.  The 
application was made by the Police on the grounds of the licensing 
objective relating to the protection of children from harm, following an 
under-age sale at the premises on 27 June 2009. 

The Police had requested that an additional 7 conditions be added to 
the premises licence, as listed on appendix A1 to the officer’s report; 
the applicants had accordingly accepted these conditions. 

In response to a Member question relating to condition 3, which related 
to the display of CCTV signs at the premises, officers advised that 
there was no formal deadline for erecting the signs.  However, most of 
the Police conditions had already been implemented by the applicants 
and the premises would in due course be checked by Trading 
Standards and Council Licensing officers. 

Responding to a further Member enquiry relating to future reviews, 
officers confirmed that a review of the premises licence could be called 
at any time by any interested party or responsible authority, should the 
need arise. 
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Having considered all the evidence, the Sub-Committee considered 
that the conditions requested by the Police should be added to the 
premises licence. 

Resolved 

That the Police conditions, as set out in appendix A1 to the officer’s 
report, should be added to the premises licence as additional, 
mandatory conditions.  (HES) 

(2) The Local, 1 Broad Parade, Hockley, SS5 5DA 

The Sub-Committee considered an application for review of a premises 
licence made under section 51 of the Licensing Act 2003.  The 
application was made by the Police on the grounds of the licensing 
objective relating to the protection of children from harm, following an 
under-age sale at the premises on 27 June 2009. 

The Police had requested that an additional 7 conditions be added to 
the premises licence, as listed on appendix A1 to the officer’s report; 
the applicants had accordingly accepted these conditions. 

Having considered all the evidence, the Sub-Committee considered 
that the conditions requested by the Police should be added to the 
premises licence. 

Resolved 

That the Police conditions, as set out in appendix A1 to the officer’s 
report, should be added to the premises licence as additional, 
mandatory conditions.  (HES) 

The meeting commenced at 9.30 am and closed at 9.50 am. 

 Chairman ................................................ 


 Date ........................................................ 


If you would like these minutes in large print, braille or another language please 
contact 01702 546366. 
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